










TOWN SHORES OF GULFPORT  
# 212 THE DIPLOMAT CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION  

 
Secretary's Report 

09.10.2024 
 

 By now, everyone should have received the 60 Day, First Notice of the 
upcoming Annual Membership Meeting on November 5th.  It is imperative 
that you notify me of the address you will be receiving mail on October 1st, in 
particular our seasonal residents who may not be returning until early 
November, you will be mailed the Second Notice of the Annual Membership 
Meeting by October 3, 2024. 
 Once you receive it, please open it, and spend a few minutes to go over 
the information, fill out the Proxy if necessary and your ballot and return 
them in the mail or put them in the Diplomat Lobby Suggestion Box. 
If you plan to attend the meeting at the Clubhouse on November 5th at 
6:30pm, you can vote in person or turn your vote in at your floor table. 
 
 As always, if you change your email address, phone number or any other 
important contact information, please get in touch with me.  Also, if you 
change to a digital lock for your condo, please provide the code to me.  The 
digital code is the key and must be kept on file for entry. 
 
 A reminder that the Diplomat website can be found at 
www.townshorescommunity.com.  Many documents you need like ACR's, 
Vehicle and Bicycle forms and so many others are current and there for you 
to print and fill out.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Martha Meegan, Secretary 
Diplomat Board of Directors 
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Building Report 

September 10, 2024 
 

I’m happy to report the revamp of our electrical panels went smoothly.  Commercial 
Electric did a wonderful job.  The first meter room took about 12 hours, but from then 
on, they picked up speed and most units were only without power until around 3:30 or 4 
in the afternoon.   
 
Frontier Telephone can no longer support or repair the phone line which serviced our 
emergency phones in the two elevators, so we have ordered a cellular service and are 
waiting for an installation date.  Until that time, we ask that you carry a cell phone when 
using the elevators.  Even though the emergency phone is not working there is still an 
alert/alarm button that can be pushed if you are trapped. 
 
The 25-year-old motor in our water boost system (building water to bathrooms and 
kitchens) has been replaced, and paid for out of reserve funds.  We are still waiting for 
parts to repack our fire pump, but again, that work will be paid for out of reserve funds. 
 
The door to our elevator room on the roof has been replaced.  Sometime last year it 
appeared the wind from one of the storms caught the door and bent it.  While the 
painter was here, we also had him paint the rusty generator as well as the door out onto 
the roof.  
 
Thank you, Bruce Schrier, for removing the white chain link across the front of the 
carport area.  Hopefully the bushes will now deter anyone from walking through that 
area instead of using the marked walkways. 
 
We had an instance in one of our units where a plumbing connection under a bathroom 
sink sprung a leak.  Thank goodness the owners had just come in from up north, and had 
a painter working in their condo.  Currently, no one resides in the two condos under 
them, so it could have been a real disaster as the water would literally have to come out 
the door, unless someone had been checking any of the three condos.  This is just 
another instance that shows the importance of having someone check on your home 
during an extended period while you are away.   
For those of you who have complained about trying to pull out of the Windsor/Diplomat 
drive onto Shore Blvd., recently, the Diplomat, Lancaster, Windsor and Manchester 
agreed to replace the “Pedestrian Crossing” signs on Shore Blvd to stop signs.  We 



TOWN SHORES OF GULFPORT #212 
THE DIPLOMAT CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION  

 
ordered the signs and asked the Masters to do the work to replace them.  The Masters 
has refused to install the stop signs because 

1. There have been no incidents or crashed at that intersection. 
2. Because it is Masters property, even if there was a violation, the Gulfport Police 

Department cannot enforce it. 
So, you will continue to have to inch your way out into the street.  The only good news 
out of this is the Masters verified the street belongs to the them, so all maintenance and 
repairs are their responsibility.  Up until now, the Board had been under the impression 
we owned the part of Shore in front of our building, up to the middle line. 
 
We have received several complaints about the maintenance on the building, and I agree 
that JAPOSID is not doing as good a job as when Ted Thompson was our maintenance 
person.  I have contacted their Operations Manager and their Operations Coordinator 
with a list of items that need to be addressed including a better job of cleaning the 
stairwells, tiled lobbies and walkways.  If you see something you think needs to be 
addressed, please contact me as I don’t see all the nooks and crannies of the building 
every week, so I am counting on residents to alert me to any problems. 
 
I would like to remind anyone who is having contract work done in your condo to 
PLEASE tell your contractor to park in guest parking unless they are loading or 
unloading equipment and supplies.  Many days every spot in front of the carports is 
taken up by contractor vehicles, and a lot of times, we don’t know in which unit the 
work is taking place.   
 
A reminder all trash bags must be taken to the trash room.  No one will pick your trash 
up if it is left next to the old trash shutes, and household trash should not be put in the 
bins in the laundry rooms.  Please make sure guests and care givers are aware. 
 
Submitted by 
 
Pati Lytle 
Building Committee Chair 
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Open Architectural Change Requests (ACRs)  

B.O.D Meeting September 10, 2024 

Unit 401 

Unit 402 

Unit 409 

Unit 411 

Unit 512 

Unit 603 

Unit 609 

Unit 702 

This list is provided so neighbors have advance notice on any projects which may cause 
noise. If you have questions, please feel free to contact your neighbor regarding the 
scope of work planned.  

Owners doing renovations must contact the Move In-Move Out Coordinator on the 
Who to Call list; before the start date of your job, your deposit check with the ACR will 
cover for the Move In-Move Out Coordinator as well.  

Also, you are required to meet your contractor in the lobby and direct them to the coned 
off area for parking.  There are only 3 Contractor spots out front that must be used.  No 
contractor may park in 30-minute parking unless previously approved.  If there is not 
space in Contractor parking, the Visitor parking area is available.   

This applies for deliveries also; you are responsible to meet your delivery company in the 
lobby and direct them to the coned off parking space and to the padded elevator.   

Finally, owners you must be sure the contractor cleans the walkways, elevator lobbies, 
inside the elevator, if they don't you have to.  If there is any damage, your $500 deposit 
check will be cashed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Martha Meegan 



TOWN SHORES OF GULFPORT  
# 212 THE DIPLOMAT CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION  

 
PET/ESA COMMITTEE REPORT –  

September 10, 2024 
 
 
 

 
 
 The Pet/ESA Committee continues to send follow up 
requests (from May) to cat owners for updated photocopies of 
rabies vaccinations. 
 
 As of September 1, 2024, there are 23 cats and 10 
Emotional Support/Service dogs in the Diplomat.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by 
Linda Carlo 
PET/ESA COMMITTEE 
9/1/2024 
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Diplomat Vehicle and Bicycle Registration Committee Report 

September 2024 
 

  An update on the vehicle decals for numbered parking spaces and the “Visitor” 
parking placards given to residents in January.      

 A reminder, if you have a GUEST staying overnight and parking their vehicle in 
VISITOR parking, be sure to use the laminated tag and put it on their dashboard.  Be 
sure to get this back BEFORE your GUEST leaves.    

The purpose of the decals and the “Visitor” placards is to assist with the identification of 
vehicle parked on Diplomat property for various reasons including circumstances 
requiring a vehicle to be moved.   

 

 Also, if you RENT a vehicle and it is parked in VISITOR or in a marked parking 
space, remember to remove any parking sticker or laminated visitor placard when you 
return the rental. 

 

 Any questions or concerns, contact Wayne Morgan, Vehicle and Bicycle 
Committee. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Martha Meegan 
  


